

Welcome to March, winter has wound down and warmer weather has returned.

Our March meeting was delayed one week due to a conflict with Stephanie Nichols delayed airport show. It was held in conjunction with our monthly cruise-in on March 13 at Lake Aire Medical Center parking lot @ 2425 Williams Drive with 26 members in attendance.

We currently have 112 paid members as of this writing, after this month any unpaid members will be dropped from our membership roles and the mailing list. So, if you have yet to pay your 2021 dues and wish to remain a member you have until the end of March.

Our April meeting will be held <u>10am</u>, <u>Saturday</u>, <u>April 3</u> at <u>Mulligan's Restaurant</u> in Sun City. Since this will be our last meeting prior to our May 1 car <u>show it is extremely important that anyone that is listed as a "chair" for any of the areas attend this meeting since we will review <u>all actions after the normal meeting</u>. Please remember to order some drink/food from Mulligans since they're letting us use the room for free!</u>

#### **New Member**

We have one new member this month: Vincente Garcia 1965 Ford Pickup

### **Car Show status**

As mentioned above the clock is ticking down on our 14<sup>th</sup> annual car show and we are in the final stages of planning our most important event of the year. As of this date we have 102 pre-registered entrants. Keep in mind that pre-registration is strongly encouraged. We will be asking for help in passing out show flyers at any related event between now and May 1.

Again, as stated above we will hold a show status review for all areas after our normal meeting on April 3.



**April Cruise in** 

Our April Cruise in will be held @ 3pm, Saturday, April 10 at Firo Pizza, 3702 DB Wood, Georgetown. These folks are supporting our car show as a sponsor so please plan to attend.

#### **Airport Show**

Approx. 30 GTACC club members attended the show at Georgetown airport on March 6. The show saw an attendance of 443 vehicles. GTACC provided assistance with traffic control at the request of Stephanie, thanks to the following members for stepping up and giving a hand:

Kent Didriksen

Larry Delange

Ed Penniman

Rich Miller

### The following GTACC members received awards:

#### **Top 20**

Ken Frazier 1972 Datsun 240Z

Regis Hallisey 1955 Ford Sunliner Convertible

#### **Sponsor awards**

Mike Hickey 1966 Ford Mustang Convertible

Mark Hulan 1956 Chevy Bel Air

GTACC was presented a plaque for their help with the show.



### Car of the month

This is our first of what will (hopefully!) be a regular item. A "car of the month" will be selected from cars that are present at each month's cruise in. So, if you want your car to be featured, come to the cruise in.

This month's selection is Jerry Meadow's 1955 Chevrolet Bel Air.



Thanks, Jerry for bringing this amazing vehicle out.

### Coming Up

<u>Pistons on the Square</u> this Saturday (every 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday) on the square in downtown Georgetown, get there early as the nice weather will bring out lots of vehicles!

April 20, Bluebonnet Air Show and Car Show Burnet, TX

April 21, Round Rock Car Show, Round Rock, a monthly event every 3<sup>rd</sup> Sunday



Some pictures from our March Meeting



"Woody Woodyards 1932 Ford Tudor



Jan Rozeboon's 1940 Chevy Master Deluxe, he had this same

car in High School!



Mark Pinkston's 2009 Pontiac Solstice Coupe









GTACC club members receiving award for assisting with Stephanie's Airport Show.

Ain't we a good lookin' group!



"Top 20" award winners

